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Ahpra and the National Boards regulate these registered health professions: Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander  
health practice, Chinese medicine, chiropractic, dental, medical, medical radiation practice, midwifery, nursing,  
occupational therapy, optometry, osteopathy, paramedicine, pharmacy, physiotherapy, podiatry and psychology. 

 

 

 

 

 

Public consultation: Regulation of health practitioners who perform and who 
advertise non-surgical cosmetic procedures 

The Australian Health Practitioner Regulation Agency (Ahpra) and the National Boards are reforming the 
regulation of registered health practitioners who work in the non-surgical cosmetic procedures sector in 
Australia to improve practice and standards, public safety, and provide opportunities for more informed 
consumer choice. Ahpra and the National Boards are consulting on three documents related to the 
regulation of registered health practitioners who provide and who advertise non-surgical cosmetic 
procedures: 

1. Guidelines for nurses who perform non-surgical cosmetic procedures (nurses practice guidelines– 
applies to nurses only) 

2. Guidelines for registered health practitioners who perform non-surgical cosmetic procedures (shared 
practice guidelines – excluding medical practitioners and nurses), and  

3. Guidelines for registered health practitioners who advertise non-surgical cosmetic procedures 
(advertising guidelines – applies to all registered health practitioners). 

The three proposed draft guidelines are intended to set out what National Boards expect of registered 
health practitioners working and advertising in this sector and provide clarity for consumers considering 
non-surgical cosmetic procedures about the standards expected of practitioners. 

As the three proposed draft guidelines are all related to non-surgical cosmetic procedures, Ahpra and the 
National Boards are consulting on all three guidelines together. Feedback is welcome on any or all of the 
three draft guidelines.   

We welcome feedback from organisations, registered health practitioners and the public. 

There are some initial demographic questions and then questions on each of the guidelines we are 
consulting on. All questions are optional, and you are welcome to respond to any you find relevant, or that 
you have a view on. 

The consultation questions are different in some sections as National Boards are intentionally consulting 
on the questions most relevant to the professions they regulate.    

Your feedback will help us to understand your views and help National Boards set clear standards for 
registered health practitioners in the non-surgical cosmetic procedures sector, for the protection of the 
public.  

Please email your submission to AhpraConsultation@ahpra.gov.au  

Consultation is open for 10 weeks. The submission deadline is close of business 2 February 2024. 

How do we use the information you provide? 

The survey is voluntary. All survey information collected will be treated confidentially and anonymously. 
Data collected will only be used for the purposes described above. 

We may publish data from this survey in all internal documents and any published reports. When we do 
this, we ensure that any personal or identifiable information is removed.  




















